
 

 

Minutes 
Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 

Thursday, May 9th, 2013, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 
 

9:00 to 11:00 am 
 

Present:  Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Jack Hanson, Jeanne Taylor, Jim Tefft, Dick Wright 

 
Public Works:  Ryan Chapman 
 
Members of the Public:  Mike Berry, Marianne Buckmeyer 
 
Jeanne Taylor Made a motion with Jack Hanson Seconding to place the increased truck traffic on 
Stanton at the beginning of the old business discussion. 
 
Public Comment: 
   
Old Business  
 

1. Truck Traffic on Stanton 
Marianne Buckmeyer discussed the traffic impacts and an agreement between the nurseries and the 
neighborhood to limit traffic on Stanton.  Ryan Chapman indicated that Stanton would be a preferred 
truck route to get the traffic off of the Mesa but, he will not make that designation. He also explained 
that conditions imposed by County Planning are not necessarily applicable to Public Works 
enforcement.  Marianne will try to find the original conditions of approval for the nursery expansion. 

2. Intersections with obscured sight distance: status and update list.  
No problems were indicated. 

3. Viva Update. 
Mike Berry elaborated on the noise and traffic issues and indicated that Triology has not been very 
supportive about the problem. 

4. Status of request for limited parking in front of McDonalds.  
Pending 

5. Request to change the stop signs to yield signs on the Black Lake Canyon Drive at the traffic circle in Knollwood.  
Ryan Chapman is waiting to talk with the HOA 

6. Request for flashing signal light at Willow and Thompson.  
This may still be a possibility. Ryan is Checking 
 
New Business 
 

1. Request for Not a Through Road sign on Honeygrove at Storey.  
Ryan Chapman will determine if it is possible. 

 
 

 

Next Meeting June 13th, 2013 
 


